
 
 

 

14/04/2021 

F2F audit/ antibiotic prescribing 

The chambers team have been auditing remote to F2F conversion and antibiotic prescribing for the period 

October – December 2020. There are some concerns that the move to remote working has relaxed our 

thresholds for prescribing and our strict antimicrobial stewardship needs to be maintained. 

Attached are 3 documents – please read these and reflect on your individual practice. 

1. Anonymised spreadsheet demonstrating number of consultations during that period and %F2F, along 

with number of antibiotic prescriptions issued, broken down by type. 

2. Trimethoprim prescribing – individual case analysis of all prescriptions 

3. Ciprofloxacin prescribing – individual case analysis of all prescriptions 

 

The data is of course less accurate for those clinicians who have seen less patients over this period of 

time and there is no suggestion that the majority of prescribing is not appropriate but it is useful to 

reflect on the data at an individual level: 

 

 Are you more likely to prescribe antibiotics when consulting patients remotely? 

 

 Are there patients who want a F2F appointment (the patient may perceive an examination to 

be necessary even if we don’t) who aren’t offered one and are likely to reappear somewhere 

else in the system due to concerns that they haven’t been adequately assessed? 

 

 Do you restrict broad spectrum antibiotics as much as possible and always document the 

reason for using them? 

 

 Do you prescribe nitrofurantoin as 1st line only using trimethoprim if clear indication (low GFR, 

allergy, known sensitivity) or patient low risk of resistance and expressing patient choice. 

 

 
 

ACTIONS 

 

We would be grateful if you could  

 

1. Review the ‘management and treatment of common infections in primary care document’. A link 

to this is also available from the homepage on EMIS 



 
 

2. Complete the antibiotic prescribing self-assessment document and email it back. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to do this. These things can of course all be included as CPD/ Reflective 

practice for your appraisals. 
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